The Rotary Club of San Marco
Board Meeting Minutes

July 12, 2016
University Club
Present: Tony Potochick, Howard Dyal, Steve Ramsey, Janet Reagor, Pete Helow, Ruth Ann Hepler, Bob Freeland, Ellen Williams, Heather Solanka, Jay Farhat.  Absent: Angela DeMonbreun, Beth Clark
8:26 a.m. Tony called the meeting to order. 

Minutes from the last meeting: were not available.

Motion: No motion to accept them was made. 
Treasurer’s report: Financial reports were not distributed. Janet is waiting until some final bills were paid from last fiscal year to publish them, $200 due to Rotary International.  All invoices for the first quarter have been sent out,   

Motion: no reports were reviewed so no motion was made to accept it.
Club Administration: Howard; no report for our first BOD meeting. Howard will coordinate quarterly social events and work with Secretary, Treasurer and Sargent of Arms to support Tony and his meetings.  BOD minutes will be published monthly in the “members only” section of our website. 
Foundation: Ellen reported on the $30,000 grant she obtained for Sarah Davis to work in Kenya. She discussed with Janet how to set up a bank account in order to transfer the money to Sarah’s Vystar account to be used while in Kenya. She needs the money in August.

Ellen also brought up the idea of supporting the North Florida Land Trust “Emerald Necklace” project for the waterways around downtown Jacksonville. That ties into our clean water efforts and also to our local community. 
Action Required: Ellen and Janet to follow up on the bank account for Sarah and Ellen will follow up on the Emerald Necklace project.  

Membership: In Beth’s absence, Ruth Ann reported that a new member who worked with former member Sheldon is interested in joining. 

Action Required:  Beth is to follow-up.

Service: No report 

Programs: Heather reported we are booked through October however will keep some dates open for Tony to hold special meetings, etc.  Our baseball event is coming up next week. 
Public Relations: Pete, he will be posting more on social media and seek other methods of publicizing our events.   

Old Business: none.

New Business: Ruth Ann reported on her charitable giving via Kiva.  Her committee met and funds ($8300) have been sent out to fund the account so, one received, individual projects can be funded. Janet reported that she and Kyle are participating in a “Morning of Giving” on August 16 and will be providing funds to yet to be named entities that they have chosen to be the recipients of the charitable funds raised during their presidential years. Ruth Ann hopes to be able to report on her Kiva giving efforts as well on that day.
Howard made a motion and Ellen seconded it to donate up to $350 to Spring Park Elementary School to buy microscopes for their media center. Howard read a letter from the school requesting the funding and the reasons the school requested the funds. Janet reported that we had money in the budget for Spring Park and we could use those funds as we saw fit and replenish them with funds from Tony’s year of fund raising efforts. Howard recapped the budget needs for the school for the upcoming year. Janet mentioned that if the school bought he microscopes that sales tax may be avoided.  Motion carried. Action Required: Howard will coordinate with the school to provide funding. 

Howard made a motion and Bob seconded it to donate up to $500 to Spring Park elementary school to buy 4 mini- refrigerators for their 4 pre-K classrooms. Howard read a letter from the school requesting the funding and the reasons the school requested the funds for their ESE and regular classes. Tony mentioned that he had a contact a U-Line and may be able to get either a special deal or possibly a donation for one or more of the refrigerators. Action Required:  Tony to advise if his contact can help us. Howard to coordinate the donation to the school. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:03 a. m.  
Submitted by: ____________________  Approved: ______________________

Secretary: Howard Dyal for

  President: Tony Potochick

       Angela DeMonbreun
